TRUESDALE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING
February 27, 2019



The Truesdale Board of Aldermen held their final regular meeting of the month of February on Wednesday, February 27, 2019, 5:30 p.m. at the Truesdale City Hall, 109 Pinckney Street, Truesdale, MO.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Roll call on the Aldermen was given by Administrator:  Alderman Shalene Blackwood-present, Alderman Robert Green-present, Alderman Stanley Brookshier-present, and Alderman Mike Thomas-Present.  A full board was present.   Others attending for the City were Mayor Chris Watson, Attorney Tim Joyce, Public Works Supervisor Mark Bennett, Chief of Police Rich Black, Deputy Clerk Elsa Smith-Fernandez, and Administrator/Clerk MaryLou Rainwater.  Public attending the meeting were Roger Owenby, Rodger Wells, and Josh and Kari Hartley.  

Mayor Watson called the meeting to order.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the agenda with the addition of the resolution for Ken Bruning for his 100th birthday.    Motion was second by Alderman Blackwood, with all Aldermen approving.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the consent agenda, consisting of approval of minutes of the February 13, 2019 board meeting and the payment of Worker’s Compensation renewal in the amount of $6,592.00 ($595 less than 2018 payment).  Motion was second by Alderman Blackwood, with all Aldermen approving.  

Public Comments:   Roger Owenby attended the meeting to discuss the “carnival” electric panels the City has on N. Depot Street and at Bruer Park.  He stated there would be no charge to remove the one on N. Depot Street and he will contact AmerenMissouri to disconnect the service.  The panel at the park has the meter base on it and this was to be temporary until the pavilion was completed.  Then the meter base was to be placed on the building.  It was discussed if the City would want to connect the service to the future Safe Building.  It was decided to have a separate meter and service for the Safe Building.  The carnival electric panel would be moved from the present location north close to Market Street but the exact location has not been determined.  Roger proposed the cost would be approximately $3,200 but he will provide a written proposal.  

Josh and Kari Hartley, 241 Conrad Circle, has a tree on the property behind their home that has fallen and is being suspended in air by the branches of another tree.  If the tree falls, it will land on their fence.  The City has a sewer easement on this property but the property belongs to Belaire.  Chris Dempsey (manager of Belaire) has been made aware of the issue).   There is a concern of pubic safety if the tree is not removed.  All effort should be taken to get Belaire manager or owners to have the tree taken down as soon as possible.  Alderman Blackwood made the motion to obtain three bids, and to take the lowest bid to have the tree cut down if the owners will not proceed with having it removed due to the public safety and the children in the area.  Alderman was second by Alderman Green, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Blackwood-yes, and Alderman Brookshier-yes.   Motion carried:  Four yes and 0 no votes.   

Administrator Rainwater discussed the issue of a business license for T & R Fabrication.  Bob Kimmich has a business license in Truesdale at 1804 Daniel Boone Industrial Parkway and then he closed his business.  Now he started the business  at 1820 Daniel Boone Industrial Parkway, and is requesting a new business license.  He sandblasts parts, haul rocks, does skid loader work, and does touch up on paint.   No sales tax are collected.    Bob planned to attend this meeting, but he had a delivery to store, and this is a new license for the same business as was operated in Truesdale before.  Alderman Blackwood made the motion to approve the business license for T & R Fabrication, second by Alderman Green, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Blackwood-yes, Alderman Brookshier-yes, and Alderman Thomas-yes.  Motion carried:4 yes/0 no votes.

Comments from Mayor Watson:  Mayor Watson stated he attended a Warren County Planning and Zoning meeting as an individual (not a City Official) and the meeting was very interesting.  Mayor Watson will be joining other Mayors and County Commission Joe Gildenhaus for a meeting on March 8th at Cedar Lake.  

Due to his work schedule, Mayor Watson is not able to attend the Greater Warren County EDC meeting and is needing someone to attend these meetings.  Rodger Wells stated if needed, he could attend these meetings.  He is retired and has time.
Mayor Watson stated he would let him know.

Comments from Board of Aldermen:  Alderman Thomas stated he attended the Tech School meeting and he feels there will be a challenge to get the voters to pass the issue.  It would be an increase of almost 18 cents per $100 valuation for the St. Charles Community College.  The location is selected but not being released.  It could bring “spin off” businesses such as restaurants.  There are a lot of negative comments on face book concerning this issue.  

Alderman Thomas stated there is still subdivision issues in Heritage Hills as one builder will clean up and the other one will leave trash, and there was an issue with building material in the street.  Police Department was asked to talk to the builders about blocking streets.  There is also a tree damage that has hit an existing home with minor damage to the siding.  The tree was on an empty lot but the owner of the lot is still responsible.  

Alderman Brookshier stated he has drove the streets including the road in Belaire.  The asphalt is ok except for potholes.  However, the gravel street leading to three mobile homes is not usable.  There is still a concern if fire truck or ambulance had to respond to the homes, if they could get to the location of the call.  Mayor Watson stated he is going to contact the fire department and ambulance to inquire about this issue.   The Police Department will be doing violations within the City.  There is an empty mobile home within the park with an open door.  The Administrator will check with NECAC to see if they have any concerns on the park.  

Alderman Blackwood stated the meeting with Anita from the Disability Board was cancelled and will be rescheduled.  She also informed the Board the meeting on the 27th would be her last meeting as she is moving to a new home outside the City limits of Truesdale.    The City will also need to get someone else to do the computer work for the City Hall as Lance will no longer be available to do this.  

Reports from Departments, Boards, and Committees:  

Administrator:  The Administrator recommended the Board set up a work session and the first meeting for Railroad Day committee.  After discussion, it was decided the work shop will be set up for Wednesday, March 6, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.  and the Railroad Days Committee meeting will be set up for Thursday, March 7, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.  Both will be at City Hall.  

The Administrator stated the City has been contacted by Oak Pointe of Warrenton stating a resident Ken Bruning will be celebrating his 100th  birthday at a birthday party on March 6 at 2 p.m.  They asked if the City would do a proclamation or a resolution in his honor.  Ken is a long-time resident of Warren County and is a World War 2 veteran.  The Administrator had prepared a resolution for the Board if they want to pass it.  The resolution was read.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve and pass the resolution, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Blackwood-yes, Alderman Brookshier-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, and Alderman Green-yes.  Motion passed;4 yes/0 no votes.  This is Resolution 2019-1.  Due to the Mayor being at work that day, Alderman Green will attend the party to present the resolution from the to Ken Bruning,

Deputy Clerk: Elsa Smith-Fernandez stated she has been contacted again about the City allowing tiny homes to be placed within the City.  This had been discussed previously bot no definite decision was made.  Alderman Thomas stated he understood NECAC is working with state prisoners to built homes and then they will be sold.  They homes are around 600 square feet.  This will be discussed during the workshop on the 6th of March.

Attorney Joyce:  The City can run a notice in the legal paper for three weeks to the known and unknown heirs of the Chrismer and get a court decision on the property but still unsure if the City could obtain a clear title.  He will continue to check on this matter and will proceed as soon as possible.  

Attorney Joyce stated the City has been named in a law suit involving a vehicle reported stolen from Chicago Police Department and impounded after being stopped in Truesdale.  They are not asking damages at this time.  The City will send a copy to the liability insurance company.  Attorney Joyce stating the Truesdale Police did everything correctly and he is confused why the Chicago Police Department was not named in the suit.  

Public Works Supervisor:   Mark reported rock is needed in the alley by City Hall, maintenance shed, and salt shed.  Some of the rock will be stockpiled to use for replacements of culverts.
He received two estimates:
	Type of Rock
	Hasenjaeger
	T & R Fabrication

	1 inch clean
	$15.70 per ton
	$13.70 per ton

	1’ minus
	$10.20 per ton
	$10.25 per ton

	2”clean
	$13.75 per ton
	$13.70 per ton

	Estimate three loads (1
Load of each
	Estimated $1,441.60
	Estimated $1,338.75



Mark stated he plans to move stop sign at the entrance to Belaire forward as vehicles keep turning into curve and running over the valve box located in this area.  He believes by moving the sign, this issue can be resolved.  The Board had no issues with relocating the stop sign.  

Update on storm drain  in Heritage Hills Subdivision:  Bart  is still working on the paperwork.  It was stated that Frankie Whitaker has concerns about the project and he will need to sign a easement to allow the successful bidder to work in his yard and a possible placement of a storm drain outlet.  Once Bart has completed the specification and drawings, Frankie will be invited to attend a meeting so he can review the project.  

Alderman Thomas wanted to inform the Board that CEF is discussing the property located to the south of Heritage Hills with residents in Heritage Hills.  It is also being asked if the residents purchase it, what is the procedure to get it annexed into Truesdale.  Attorney Joyce stated he would have to check into this issue.   

Chief of Police’s Report:  Dan McCoy continues to work to get MULES running.  There was a meeting set up and then one company did not make it so it will have to be reschedule.  They believe it is an issue on the Highway Patrol side but still not sure at this time.   The new AT & T service is working out great and the sims cards previously used will be deactivated.  

Mayor Watson stated the Chief and the Police Department will be making ordinance checks through out the City.  They will check on property along East Veterans Memorial Parkway that had been requested to stop work until a building permit was received.   

Report from Aldermen on various committees:

Alderman Blackwood-TAC committee will be March 28th at 11:00 p.m.  and Alderman Blackwood may not be able to attend.  If not, she will contact the Administrator who will attend in her place.  

Alderman Brookshier:  Next Chamber meeting will be on March 6, 2019.

Alderman Green: University Extension center meeting was February 25th.  They are working on wages for Carrie Benne as she is really great at her job and need to get her wages increased.  The annual dinner will be March 25th.  The Master Gardeners will meet March 16th to discuss the community gardens.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Bills/Ordinances:  Alderman Blackwood introduced Bill #5-2019 for the first reading: An ordinance authorizing and directing the Mayor of the City of Truesdale to execute an agreement between the City and Mid America Teen Community Emergency Response Team.  Alderman Brookshier second the motion and roll call voted as follows:   Alderman Brookshier-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, and Alderman Blackwood-yes.  Motion carried:4 yes/0 no votes. Alderman Green introduced Bill #5-2019 for the second and final reading, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Blackwood-yes, and Alderman Brookshier-yes.  Motion carried: 4 yes/0 no votes. Bill #862.

Being no other business to come before the Board, Alderman Blackwood made the motion to adjourn, second by Alderman Green.






_____________________________________
MaryLou Rainwater, MRCC
Administrator/Clerk


_____________________________________
Approved on date written above

______________________________________
Chris Watson-Mayor
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